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The National Park Service (NPS) Cooperative Park Studies Unit (CPSU) at Northern Arizona University (NAU) 
was originally established in October 1988. The unit is unique in that it .was conceptualized for operation on an 
ecosystem basis, rather than being restrained by state or NPS boundaries. The CPSU was established to provide 
research for the 33 NPS units located within the Colorado Plateau, an ecosystem that shares similar resources and 
their associated management problems. On November 11,1993, the unit was transferred into the National Biological 
Survey and renamed the Colorado Plateau Research Station (CPRS). 

Utilizing the university's physical resources and faculty expertise, the CPRS facilitates multidisciplinary research 
in Department of Interior areas on the Colorado Plateau, which encompasses four states. The CPRS provides scientific 
and technical guidance for effective management of natural and cultural resources within those areas. 

The National Park Service disseminates the results of biological, physical, and social science research through 
the Colorado Plateau Technical Report Series. Natural resources inventories and monitoring activities, scientific 
literature reviews, bibliographies, and proceedings of technical workshops and conferences are also disseminated 
through this series. 
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National Park Service Review 

Documents in this series contain information of a preliminary nature and are prepared primarily for internal use 
within the National Park Service. This information is not intended for use in open literature. This report has been 
reviewed and approved for dissemination by the National Park Service. Approval does not signify that the contents 
necessarily reflect the views and policies of the National Park Service nor does mention of trade names or commer­
cial products constitute endorsement or recommendation for use. 

Copies of this report are available from the following. To order from the National Park Service, Technical 
Information Center, use the reference number on the bottom of the report's inside back cover. 
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